

February 25, 2008

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: ONTARIO POWER AUTHORITY'S 2008 EXPENDITURE AND REVENUE REQUIREMENT SUBMISSION (BOARD FILE NO. EB-2007-0791)

I am writing further to your letter dated January 21, 2008.

Based on the limited jurisdiction of the Ontario Energy Board in relation to the issues raised by the Métis Nation of Ontario (MNO) and the collaborative work being undertaken between the MNO and the Ontario Power Authority, the MNO has decided it will not participate as an intervenor in the abovementioned matter.

If you have any further questions please feel free to contact me.

Yours very truly,

Jason Madden

c.c. Miriam Heinz, Ontario Power Authority
MNO Executive